
Bowls NSW Rolls Out 
Sounds Like Your Local 
Campaign

newsletter

Bowls NSW has launched its 
‘Sounds Like Your Local’ campaign, 
driving awareness of the 400-
plus bowling clubs within the 
state and the benefits that they 
provide their local community. 
   

The campaign promotes exactly what 
every bowling club offers — social 
connections through bowls and an 
intrinsic link to the local community.
For years, the iconic bowlo has been 
a space for individuals to meet, 
connect and enjoy some quality time 

Welcome
 
Welcome to the February edition of the 
Bowls NSW Newsletter!

 
We’re thrilled to have launched ‘Sounds 
Like Your Local’, an awareness campaign 
aimed at promoting our member 
bowling clubs and the services they 
provide their local community.

 
Entries into the revamped State Junior 
Championships have closed and we 
have over 99 participants ready to 
compete! This event will be a brilliant 
showcase of our next generation of 
bowling superstars.

 
With the State Championships just 
around the corner we’re looking 
forward to bringing you 42 live 
streamed matches across the 16 days of 
play. The inclusion of the Multi-Disability 
Championships makes this year’s State 
Championships our biggest ever for 
participation!  
  
With further events on the horizon, 
read more to find out what’s happening 
in the sport within New South Wales. 
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Sounds Like Your Local Campaign 
on the greens. Few other sports can 
offer the same level of accessibility 
as lawn bowls, all while providing 
mental, physical and social health 
benefits.

The campaign forms part of a 
broader strategy that Bowls NSW 
is implementing which will target 
driving more people into the sport 
and to sign up to member clubs. 
The campaign has been rolled out 
across digital, social and out of home 
channels across the state, with a 

direct link to the Bowls NSW ‘Find a 
Club’ online map. The first step for 
individuals finding a bowling club is 
to find out where their local bowlo is 
located. With the ‘Find a Club’ online 
map, you can locate your local in a 
matter of seconds.

Bowls NSW is calling on clubs to share 
the campaign content both in-house 
and on social media, promoting your 
local and the services you provide to 
your community. Campaign content, 
including links to the ‘Find a Club’ 

online map are free to download on 
the Bowls NSW website.

We are excited to raise awareness 
of all the incredible bowling clubs 
located around NSW, the services 
they provide to local communities, 
and to get more people out on the 
greens. If this sounds like your local, 
get involved today!

To download any of the media assets please go online to the Bowls NSW Website 

bowlsnsw.com.au/sounds-like-your-local

For more information please call bowls NSW on 02 9283 4555 
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Bowls NSW Hosts Online Conference  

Bowls NSW hosted the 2024 Online 
Conference on February 28th, 
featuring an array of prominent 
speakers. 

Attendees were treated to enriching 
discussions and valuable insights 
from industry leaders.

Speakers included:

•	 Dilys Kindleysides - President of 
Bowls NSW

•	 Tim Rowe - CEO, Bowls NSW

•	 Matthew Kennedy - CEO, Bowls 
Australia

•	 Mick Devine - NSW Combined 
High Schools Lawn Bowls 
Convener

•	 Terry Dillon - Clubmap Founder

•	 Brett Hughes - Bowls Australia 
CSM

•	 Every Bowls NSW Committee 
Chair

The conference covered a diverse 
range of topics crucial to the bowls 

community. Each speaker brought 
unique perspectives and expertise, 
making it a truly enriching experience 
for all participants.

Exciting news! For those who missed 
out or wish to revisit the insightful 
presentations, all video recordings 
from the conference are now 
available on the Bowls NSW YouTube 
channel. Don’t miss this opportunity 
to catch up on valuable insights and 
stay updated with the latest in the 
world of bowls.

Head over to the Bowls NSW 
YouTube channel and dive into the 
wealth of knowledge shared during 
the conference. 

Communications & Commercial Manager - Billy Johnson and Communications Coordinator Tricia Breuer

Please follow the below link for 
the Online Conference playlist 

@BowlsNSW

https://bitly.ws/3eDLn
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State Junior Championships  
Entries for the revamped NSW State 
Junior Championships are now 
officially closed. 

With a diverse range of young talents 
set to grace the greens, this year’s 
championship boasts an impressive 
turnout of ninety nine enthusiastic 
participants representing  forty four 
clubs from across New South Wales.

These Juniors, with ages spanning 
from 10 to 17 years, represent 
the future of our sport, each 
bringing their unique blend of skill, 
determination, and passion to the 
green. 

With the Junior Championships just 
around the corner, all eyes are set 
on Warilla Bowling Club for what will 
be an incredible event running from 
15th to the 19th April.

For more information and to 
stay updated on all the latest 
developments, visit the Bowls 

NSW website - 

bowlsnsw.com.au/state-
junior-championships/ 
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State Championships  
The 2023-24 State Championships is 
a pinnacle event on the Bowls NSW 
calendar!

Players have qualified for the State 
Championships through their 
respective District, Zone and Regional 
Championships and have the chance 
to win a State title while representing 
their club.

The 2023-24 State Championships 
will be held from 12th – 27th March 
2024.

Club Dubbo, Macquarie Club and 
North Dubbo RSL Sporties are the 
host venues for the Championships.

The event features play in Singles, 
Pairs, Triples and Fours disciplines.

Bowls NSW will be live streaming 
matches every day. For more 
information on the live streaming 
schedule, please see the schedule on 
the following page.

Matches will be live streamed via 
the Bowls NSW Facebook page and 
Bowls NSW Youtube channel.

For more information and to 
stay updated on all the latest 

developments, visit the  
Bowls NSW website - 

bowlsnsw.com.au/state-
championships/

N O R T H
D U B B O

Sporties

Thank you to our Sponsors and Host Clubs 

Schedule of play

Multi-Disability  
State Championships   

12th – 16th March 2024

State Mixed 
 Pairs  

16th – 18th March 2024

State, Senior & Open Reserve 
Triples 

18th – 20th March 2024

State, Senior & Open Reserve 
Pairs  

 20th – 22nd March 2024

State, Senior & Open Reserve 
Singles  

 23rd – 25th March 2024

State, Senior & Open Reserve 
Fours  

 25th – 27th March 2024
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We extend our congratulations to 
Greg Wilkins, President of Zone 3, for 
being awarded Life Membership of 
the Zone 3 Bowling Association. The 
prestigious honour was bestowed 
upon Greg during the Zone meeting.

Greg’s volunterring history includes 
roles as a longstanding Committee 
member of the Gwydir District 
Bowling Association, where he 
served as the Fixtures Committee 
and Selector, in addition to his 
tenure as President for an impressive 
8 years until its dissolution.

Congratulations to Greg Wilkins on 
Receiving Life Membership  

Within the Zone 3 Bowling 
Association, Greg’s leadership shines 
through as he has held pivotal 
positions such as President, State 
Councillor, and Selector. Currently 
serving as the Zone 3 President, 
Greg’s passion for the sport continues 
to drive positive change and foster 
growth within the community.

Greg’s remarkable achievements 
have not gone unnoticed, as 
evidenced by his recognition with the 
Australian Sports Medal on October 
24th, 2000, for his outstanding 
service to the administration of Lawn 
Bowls.

In the accompanying image, we see 
Greg graciously receiving his well-
deserved Life Membership from 
Vice President Allan Rummery, a 
momentous occasion captured to 
commemorate Greg’s remarkable 
contributions to Zone 3 Bowling 
Association.

Once again, congratulations, Greg, 
on this well-deserved honour! 
Your legacy will continue to inspire 
generations of bowlers to come.

Article and photo courtesy of 
Phil O’Reilly

Greg receiving his Life Membership from Vice President Allan Rummery
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AustralianSuper Explains What 
Hospitality Workers Need to Know 
About Super 

There’s a lot to love about working 
in hospitality: fun, flexibility, and the 
chance to meet new people. 

And while you’re working hard 
looking after others, know your 
super is with a fund that has your 
back. 

Choosing the right fund

The right fund can make a difference 
in the amount of money you have for 
the future. 

When choosing or comparing funds, 
check things like:

1. Long term performance.

2. Fees. 

3. Insurance.

Taking care of your savings

Hospitality workers can balance 
several roles and may move around 
often. This makes it especially 
important to keep an eye on your 
super by:

•	 Checking you’re getting paid 
super.

•	 Considering consolidating 

accounts¹ and locating lost 
super.

•	 Considering adding extra when 
you can2.

A super fund you can trust

As the country’s largest³ and most 
trusted⁴ fund, AustralianSuper is 
helping over three million members 
save for retirement. 

Go online to learn more  
https://bitly.ws/3eQYn

1. Before making a decision to combine your super, consider any fees or charges that may apply, and the effect a transfer may have on benefits in 
your other fund such as insurance cover. We recommend you consider seeking financial advice.
2. Before adding to your super, consider your financial circumstances, contribution caps that may apply, and tax issues. We recommend you 
consider seeking financial advice.
3. AustralianSuper has over 3.3 million members and over $300 billion in member assets as at 30 September 2023.
4. Readers Digest Most Trusted Brands – Superannuation category winner for eleven years’ running 2013–2023, according to research conducted 
by independent research agency Catalyst Research. Awards and ratings are only one factor to be taken into account when choosing a super fund.
This information may be general financial advice which doesn’t take into account your personal objectives, financial situation or needs. Before 
making a decision about AustralianSuper, you should think about your financial requirements and refer to the relevant Product Disclosure 
Statement available at australiansuper.com/pds or by calling 1300 300 273. A Target Market Determination (TMD) is a document that outlines the 
target market a product has been designed for. Find the TMDs at australiansuper.com/tmd.
Sponsored by AustralianSuper Pty Ltd, ABN 94 006 457 987, AFSL 233788, Trustee of AustralianSuper ABN 65 714 394 898
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Spotlight on Coaches and Officials

Do you know a local official or club coach who has selflessly volunteered their time to promoting bowls?  
We want to hear from you!

https://bowlsnsw.jotform.com/233437192408861 

Geoff Hamilton
Turramurra 

Geoff Hamilton stands as an invaluable asset to the 
Turramurra Bowling Club, embodying dedication, 
selflessness, and a profound passion for the sport that 
resonates throughout the club’s community.

In his multifaceted roles as Club Secretary, Coaching 
Chairman, Selector, Match Committee member, and 
Emergency Control Warden, Geoff’s commitment shines 
through in every aspect of club operations. His adeptness 
at matching individuals with teams based on their skills 
and personalities not only ensures a smooth gameplay 
experience but also fosters camaraderie and enjoyment 
among members.

Geoff’s inclusive approach and eagerness to assist 
newcomers in learning the game underscore his 
welcoming nature and genuine desire to see others 
succeed. His coaching and mentorship have undoubtedly 
played a pivotal role in nurturing the skills and passion of 
numerous members, thereby cultivating a strong sense of 
belonging and camaraderie within the club.

Geoff’s tireless efforts, coupled with his unwavering 
positivity and sincere concern for the well-being of others, 
make him an exemplary member of the club community. 
His contributions have left an indelible mark on the club 
and its members, warranting recognition and appreciation 
for his invaluable service.
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State Umpires Committee
Keeping Things Crystal Clear  

1 of 1 

State Umpires Committee 
Bowls NSW 
Email: umpires@bowlsnsw.com.au

  

Thank you to a Zone Chair of Umpires response to the question in the Umpires segment of the 
February edition of the Bowls NSW Mid-Month Newsletter, and I have noted your concerns. 

Below is the Question of Law submitted in the Umpire’s segment of the Bowls NSW February 2024 
Mid-Month Newsletter: 

“If you saw your opponent was about to drive and of course knew he always drove at a fast pace, could
you be tempted to call for the Umpire to observe for a Foot Fault, knowing full well  this player is lining
up with his front foot already half off the front of the mat?
Forward motion as he delivers and at pace it is a physical impossibility to have one foot on or even over
the mat at the point the bowl is released.
Players are coached and encouraged to take up this stance on the mat because flat soles,  
especially on certain types of mats, tend to slip, a slip when the foot plants firmly on the mat  
often results in inaccuracy, so a simple "cheat" can resolve this as the half of the foot on the 
playing surface gets a firmer, although illegal grip as once forward motion is imparted the 
player would need to be a contortionist to stay on or over.  Can you call the umpire on the 
pretext that your opponent will/may Foot Fault?” 

When submitting a question(s) in the Newsletter and to my weekly mail out to a group  of Umpires 
and players in my area, I have adopted the practice of submitting questions submitted by bowlers 
and not set questions.   

Please be advised that the Question of Law, shown above, concerned was written and is quoted 
verbatim by a bowler.  It outlines the situation as the player sees it and expresses in their own words. 

We as Umpires must be aware of every player’s concerns and accept their question as asked.  Such 
thoughts may not be written clearly in a form to match exactly with the written rules.  We as Umpires 
do not have the powers to alter this human situation. 

We as Umpires must endeavour to ascertain the facts of each situation and rule accordingly, and 
always be aware of any accusations which may have been written “in the heat of the moment” 

Regards; 

Alan Clarke 
Chair State Umpires Committee 

UUmmppiirreess  SSeeggmmeenntt  FFeebbrruuaarryy  BBoowwllss  NNSSWW  MMiidd--MMoonntthh  NNeewwsslleetttteerr


